
From: Hayden Grooms
To: 'pickensgop@bellsouth.net' <pickensgop@bellsouth.net>

Date: 3/27/2017 9:31:51 AM
Subject: Pickens County Convention

Good morning,
 
I just wanted to touch base with you regarding the Pickens County Convention coming up April 6 at 6:00 PM. I 
understand you were wanting to base your meeting location based on the reorganization turnout so I was wondering 
if a location had been decided upon yet? Thank you so much for your help during this process.
 
Sincerely,
 
Hayden Grooms
Manager of External Affairs
Office of the Lieutenant Governor
(803) 734-0107
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